
 

 

November Services 
Worship Service starts at 11 a.m.   

Children and Youth are dismissed during the service for Religious Education. 
Nursery care is available during Adult RE (9:15 a.m.) and till the service ends. 

 

 

November 4  “Loving the Hell Out of the World: The Universalist Belief of Hosea Bal-

lou”  We welcome to our pulpit the Rev. Jacqueline Anne Luck, whom a number of you 

will remember as Anne when she was here as a member of All Souls in the 90’s. Rev. 

Jacqueline went on to Starr King School of the Ministry and has since served 4 congrega-

tions in parish ministry before her retirement to New Orleans. She will speak to us this 

morning about Hosea Ballou and our Universalist heritage. Susan Bettinger is the Wor-

ship Associate, and Gulya Chandler will be our guest pianist.  

Board Persons of the Day: Earlene Venable and Bennett Upton 

 

November 11 Veteran’s Day – Tribute, Solace, and Challenge A service of readings, per-

sonal reflections, and music honoring those who serve and have served, and lifting up the 

values to which we hope we still aspire as a nation. Presented by Steve Caldwell,  

Jennifer Russsell, and Susan Caldwell  A newcomer session will follow this service.  

Board Persons of the Day: John Allen and Ernie Cowger  

 

November 18 – Rev. Barbara Jarrell returns from sabbatical for our annual Thanksgiving 

service, communion, and feast. We begin with a brief service of gratitude that continues 

with an inclusive bread and water communion ritual in the social hall, followed by our 

annual Thanksgiving feast. As Amanda Lawrence often says, this is “potluck where we 

bring our A game,” a chance to share your own family favorites without which it couldn’t 

be Thanksgiving! Sign-ups will be available soon for determining who will bring what 

deliciousness. Don’t worry…takeout is still perfectly fine, and do come even if you can’t 

bring anything, because there is always plenty of food!  

Board Persons of the Day: Jeff Gauger and Bob Jordan  

 

November 25  -  Rev. Barbara Jarrell is in the pulpit this morning. Welcome back!  

Board Persons of the Day: Cindy Mandarino  and BPOD TBA  

OFFICE HOURS: Tuesdays through Fridays, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
OFFICE EMAIL office@allsoulsshreveport.org 
OFFICE PHONE (318) 868-3313 

November 2018   

Board of Directors    

   

President:   

Bennett Upton   

trollgrr@gmail.com 

Term ends June 2019 

  

Vice President:  

John Allen 

taoistphoenix@live.com 

Term ends June 2020 

  

Secretary:  

Jeff Gauger  

jeff.gauger08@gmail.com 

Term ends June 2020  

 

Treasurer:   

OPEN 

 

Member at Large:   

Cindy Mandarino 

greenpixies@gmail.com 

Term ends June 2019 

 

Member at Large:   

 

Term ends June 2020  

 

Member at Large:  

Bob Jordan  

rjordanenterprises@yahoo.com 

Term ends June 2020  

 

Member at Large:  

Ernie Cowger  

email 

Terms ends June 2019 



 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Church Office 
(318) 868-3313 

office@allsoulsshreveport.org 
 
 

Minister 
Rev. Barbara Jarrell 

(318) 393-5952  
minister@allsoulsshreveport.org 

 

 
Director of Religious Education  

Susan Caldwell  
(318) 465-3427  

dre@allsoulsshreveport.org  
 
 

Building & Grounds Committee 
Jonathan Gibson 
(940) 867-0985 

airpower220@hotmail.com 
 

 
Caring Connection Committee 

Susan Bettinger 
(318) 868-0863 – Home  

 

Communications Committee 
John Allen  

(318) 525-7806 
taoistphoenix@live.com 

 

 
Food Folks and Fun Committee 

Amanda Lawrence  
(318) 402-3314 

missdufour@hotmail.com 
 

 
Fundraising Committee 

Melissa Gibson  
(318)550-1296  

(Text or email preferred)  
melissainkdesigns@gmail.com  

 

 
Membership Committee 

Ron Thurston  
(318) 300-9509 

port1boi@yahoo.com  
 

S 
 

Social Justice Liaison  
Susan Caldwell, DRE 

(318) 465-3427 
dre@allsoulsshreveport.org  

 
 
 

Newsletter Editor 
Rovena Windsor 

(318) 532-2436 – Cell 
rovenawindsor@gmail.com 

 
 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 
is Tuesday, Nov 20 

Early submissions are  
always welcomed 
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All Souls is a  

Welcoming  

Congregation. 

w9ǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ w9ǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ 

And no, I'm not going to start quoting from the Song of Solomon, so sorry if I've  

already disappointed you. I want to talk about sex, because for the first time in far too 

long, we are proud and happy to offer the .ÜÙɯ6ÏÖÓÌɯ+ÐÝÌÚɯ(OWL) sex education curric-

ulum to high school youth grades 10-12 or equivalent (roughly ages 15-18)  from our 

congregation as well as others from the community, through a newly formed non-

profit, Shreveport-Bossier OWL..   

Next year, 2019-2020, we plan to offer the program for grades 7-9, and our hope is to 

alternate the two each year thereafter, or even to offer both simultaneously, and eventu-

ally to offer the full spectrum of OWL at all ages.  OWL is a lifespan sexuality curricu-

lum built on the foundation that parents are their children's first sexuality educators. 

However, most research shows that given a choice, parents would expand the scope of 

the sex education offered in their children's schools, or that they can offer themselves. 

That is probably nowhere more true than in Louisiana, where abstinence-only sex edu-

cation is not only incomplete but also often woefully inaccurate.  OWL also teaches that 

while abstinence is the best and healthiest choice for youth, they do, in fact, make choic-

es, We want to equip them not only with accurate information about the physical as-

pects of sexuality to keep them safe, but also  with values and principles, and with deci-

sion-making skills that help them to navigate issues of consent and all of the emotional 

terrain of sexuality that is far more than "plumbing." OWL also has a social justice com-

ponent, employing activities and language that affirms the spectrum of human diversity 

with respect to biological sex, gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, 

and disability status. Such affirmation, along with the factual information presented 

and life skills taught and reinforced, make OWL a truly life-saving contribution to the 

community.  Facilitators are background-checked and go through a very specific and 

intensive training  

Parents, want to learn more? Please attend our OWL Parent Orientation on Monday, 

November 26, 6 - 8:30 p.m. Our goal is to offer the orientation, introduce our facilita-

tors,  determine interest, and offer a class starting after the first of the year that will best 

suit the schedules of the families and facilitators involved.  

So where does the Bible enter into all of this?  At this time of year, we've begun our pil-

lar or thematic unit on Jewish and Christian Heritage, exploring the stories and lessons 

of the Hebrew and Christian Bibles from a Unitarian Universalist perspective. As with 

sex education, we believe in teaching these lessons and stories ourselves, not only be-

cause they spring from our historical roots, but also because if we do not, here in the 

Bible Belt,  our children will surely learn them "on the street." And yes, that's meant to 

be funny, but also with the kernel of truth included in most humor. We look at .ÜÙɯ

6ÏÖÓÌɯ+ÐÝÌÚ as a lifesaving curriculum, and arguably much more so than our lessons in 

Jewish and Christian heritage, since, as my husband has said, "Nobody ever died from 

not knowing the story of Noah's Ark." While he is most likely right about that, I would 

also counter that too many have died from the weaponization of the Bible, whether by 

suicide or by murderous harassment of those deemed somehow outside a certain view 

of what it is to be "Christian." We want our children to have a solid foundation in the 

stories, supported by our own inclusive and welcoming theology that fiercely opposes 

the idea that anyone could ever be separated from the love of God, or from LOVE, peri-

od.  So please bring your children on Sundays to explore and learn from these stories 

together, and if you are the parent of a 

10th-12th grader, please join us on 

Monday evening, November 26 to 

learn more about OWL.  

 
By Susan Caldwell  
Director of  
Lifespan Religious Education  

+ÌÛɀÚɯ3ÈÓÒɯÈÉÖÜÛɯ2ÌßɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯ!ÐÉÓÌȵɯ 



 

 

Upcoming Denominational Events for December 2018 and Beyond 

… 
28-31 December 2018 Winter Family Camp (U-Bar-U Camp, near Kerrville TX). This weekend includes winter holiday activ-

ities and break-out sessions for adults and kids as well as multi-generational times. Fun, campfires, games, food, rest and a 

chance to celebrate some winter holidays together with folks at camp. For more information, go online here: http://ubaru.org/

home/WinterFamilyCamp 

 

8-10 March 2019 Ships Ahoy! Youth Leadership Experience (U-Bar-U Camp, near Kerrville TX). Youth, ages 15-18, are invit-

ed to cruise on this amazing journey into Unitarian Universalism which will prepare them for membership and leadership in 

congregations and the Association at large. Learn more and register on EventBrite:  https://www.eventbrite.com/e/ships-ahoy-

registration-36888626876 

 

22-24 February 2019 Southwest UU Women’s Conference (Hot Springs AR): For more information, go online to:  https://

www.swuuw.org 

 

 
Submitted by Steve Caldwell, Denominational Affairs 

 The Membership Committee will be 

facilitating an Information Session fol-

lowing the church service on November 

11. These sessions are held monthly to 

provide visitors and guests with a better 

understanding of our Unitarian Univer-

salist faith. Attendees will watch a short 

video from our Boston Headquarters 

providing some history of our movement 

with a focus on our Principles and Pur-

poses that we Covenant as a Denomina-

tion. Questions are encouraged and a 

sharing of spiritual growth journeys is 

welcomed as we get to know each other 

in a safe and supportive environment. 

Should you have any questions regard-

ing Membership please direct them to  

Holly Brasher at 205-504-7341.  Thanks. 

For the month of November, the Board has chosen Kathy Osuch as our Volunteer of the Month. Kathy has done 

just about every volunteer job we have here at the church, and has done them all with great skill, dedication, and 

generosity of heart and resources. Currently, in addition to  co-chairing the occasional plant or media sale, she is 

volunteering weekly in the office on Thursdays, when she also  prepares and prints the Order of Service in addi-

tion to all the daily office duties.  In the years she has been a member of All Souls, she has served several terms on 

the Board and the Nominating Committee,  taught Religious Education (including being trained for and teaching  

the Our Whole Lives sexuality education curriculum), created and maintained the Butterfly Garden and other sur-

prising and delightful  plantings around the property, and presented worship services. She has hosted the Eastern 

Religions Group which became the  Great Questions group which became the TED Talks Group which is now the 

Tuesday Discussion Group, either supporting and assisting Hazel Martin when she was the host, or taking over 

those duties once Hazel moved away. For all of these reasons, and all the reasons I’m probably forgetting as well, 

we are pleased to honor Kathy with a choice parking spot along with our deep appreciation and thanks.  



 

 

S u n  M o n  T u e  W e d  T h u  F r i  Sat 

   
 

 
 

1 
5PM Highland Blessing 
Dinner  

2  

7PM Game Night  

 

3 
10:30AM Meditation 
3PM ADF 

4 
9:15AM Adult RE with 
Candice Battiste 
11AM Worship with 
Rev. Jacqueline Luck  

5 6 

Election Day  
 
6PM Together  
Tuesday Under the 
Texas St. Bridge 
7PM Tuesday 
Discussion Group 
 

VOTE!!!!!!!!!!  
 

7 
5:30PM Choir 

8 

 
5PM Support Group 
 
5:45PM Yoga 
 
 

9 

 

10 
9AM to 1PM Building 
& Grounds Work Day  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
10:30AM Meditation 
3PM ADF 
 

11 
9:15AM Adult RE 
11AM Worship  
 
12PM Newcomer 
Session 
 
5PM Course in  
Miracles 

12 
 
 
 

13 
7PM Tuesday  
Discussion Group 
 

14 
5:30PM Choir 
 
 

15 
5PM Support Group 
 
5:45PM Yoga 
 
 
 
 
 

16  
7PM Game Night  
 
 

17 
10:30AM Meditation 
3PM ADF   
 
 
 
 
 
 

18 
11AM Worship 
12PM Thanksgiving 
Communion & Potluck 
5PM Course in  
Miracles 

19 
6:00 PM—Board 
Meeting 
 
 
 

20 
7PM Tuesday 
Discussion Group 
 
Newsletter articles  
submission deadline 

21 
5:30PM Choir 
 
 
 
 

22    Thanksgiving  
 
2:00 PM Thanksgiving 
meal  at All Souls  

23 
 
 
 

 
 

24 
10:30 AM Meditation 
3PM ADF  
 
 
 

25 
9:15AM Adult RE 
11AM Worship  
 
5PM Course in  

Miracles 

26 
с—уΥол PM  

Our Whole Lives 
Parent  
Orientation  
 

27 
7PM Tuesday 
Discussion Group 
 
 
 

28 
5:30PM Choir 
 
 

29 
5PM Support Group 
 
5:45PM Yoga 
 
 

30  

 

 

   

 
   

.ÜÙɯ6ÏÖÓÌɯ+ÐÝÌÚɯ(OWL) Comprehensive Sexuality Education Curriculum  

Parent Orientation ~ Monday, November 26, 2018 ~  6 - 8:30 p.m.  
If you are a parent of a high school-age youth in grades 10-12 or equivalent (ages 15-18) , we invite you to 

come and learn from our trained facilitators about the OWL program, which we hope to offer to youth 

from All Souls and the wider community after the first of the year. OWL OFFERS:  

• Accurate information presented in developmentally 

appropriate ways.  

• Guiding values and principles  

• Activities to help participants clarify values and im-

prove  decision-making skills 

• A safe and supportive peer group  

• Acceptance of diversity  

• A social justice approach to inclusive sexuality  

education. 

Want more information?  

Call or text Susan Caldwell at 318-465-3427. 


